Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday December 20th. 2021
Present Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Wilks    Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.R.Cushing
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC
Apologies:   : Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts
As the Chairman and Vice-Chairman were absent, Mr.Rodney Cushing was elected to chair the meeting for the evening.

Mr.James Athill a Deputy Lord Lieutenant for Norfolk presented a plaque marking community resilience during the pandemic to the Chairman for permanent display in the parish.
Mr.Charles Judson, planning officer from Broadland DC, was present for a lengthy discussion with councillors on various aspects of the proposed Broadway Enterprise Park including landscaping, tree planting, bund construction, lighting, emergency access and the enhancement of the New Holme Lane cycleway.

Public Participation None
a) Police Report seven crimes had been recorded in October
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper reported that it was likely that a cycleway would be constructed from the A140 interchange to the airport, possibly as early as 2023. Cllr.Holland spoke of BDC’s efforts to improve service to the public, the re-allocation of planning officers within the combined BDC/SNDC area and the efforts being made to ensure that developers were involved with Parish Councils before formal planning applications were submitted..
c) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty had nothing to report and the next meeting would be in January
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting and Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre.
3. Minutes of the meeting on November 15th.were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that signs for the Blind Lane cemetery had been installed at the Church Street/West Lane junction and at the entrance to the cemetery. The cost of flashing 20mph signs either side of the school would be in the region of £7,500. It was agreed to check that existing signs were working properly and to consider the matter again when and if the Parish Partnership scheme with NCC was announced for 2022/23
5. Planning No objections were raised to a raised decking area at The Lilacs, Meadow Farm Lane, photovoltaic panels at 190 Manor Road and a single storey front extension at 176a Manor Road.
6. Cemetery Drive adn Car Park The Council had received further correspondence from the installing contractor. The Council felt that the solutions offered did not go far enough as they only addressed the drive and not all the issues raised over the whole project. The Clerk would write again insisting that all matters were addressed and a more comprehensive remedial plan should be offered. The draft would be discussed with the Council’s solicitor before sending.
7. Parish Precept The Clerk had submitted estimates of likely expenditure in 2022/23 and said that following the development off Manor Road the number of properties in the Parish had risen by 4.7%. Members set the precept at £26,500 which, taking into account the increased number of properties, should mean no increase to individual residents.
8. Play Area Inspection  The annual report had been received and the various minor defects were of low risk. It was agreed that the Clerk would arrange a tour with two of the councillors in the New Year and to bring forward any recommendations to a future meeting.
9. April Meeting As the normal date clashed with Easter Monday it was resolved to bring the meeting forward to April 11th.
10. Plaque Following the presentation earlier in evening, it was agreed to mount it on the post of the Horsham St.Faith Village Sign. Cllr.Coe volunteered to carry this out.
11. Correspondence A letter had been received from Broadland DC outlining the funds available from the section 106 agreement made with developers of the Crown Meadow site. Members were asked to bring forward ideas for discussion at a future meeting.
12. Accounts due for payment




















J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£556.49

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£90.62


E-ON


Council office (inc.Vat)


£12.38


Norse


Cemetery Hedge Cut. (Inc. VAT)

£471.04

Soanes Signs
Signs to cemetery (inc.VAT)

£240.00

David Bracey

Play Inspection (inc.VAT)


£120.00

Wave


Blind Lane




£46.45


SLCC


Subscription (part)



£99.46


Information Comm. 
Annual Fee




£40.00


Broadland DC
Bin Emptying




£759.20



13. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports None
14. Next Meeting  Monday January 17th. at St.Faiths Centre - 7.30 p.m.


